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Parking Authority, City of Camden

September 18, 2008
	Resolution
	Brief description
	A
	D
	N
	T
	COO Approval

   YES          NO

	PA#2008

09:84
	Approving cash disbursements for the month of June and for the month of September 2008
	X
	
	
	
	
	

	PA#2008

09:85
	Authorizing the Executive Director to advertise & receive request for proposals and General Counsel
	X
	
	
	
	
	

	PA#2008
09:86
	Authorizing a contract for an Auditor to audit the 2008 Financial Records (Holman & Frenia, P.C.)
	X
	
	
	
	
	

	PA#2008

09:87

 
	Approving an Agreement
With Cooler Smart, LLC
(2 Year Agreement October 1, 2008 to September 30, 2010)
	X
	
	
	
	
	

	PA#2008

09:88


	Authorizing General Counsel to Prepare a Contract for Director Fernando Lugo, Enforcement, Security & Towing (3 year contract October 1, 2008 to September 30, 2011)
	X
	
	
	
	
	

	PA#2008

09:89


	Authorizing Advertisement for RFP/RFQ for the Design, Construction & Joint Operation of two Garages to be located in the City of Camden (Pending Land Purchase Agreement CRA & State of New Jersey)
	X
	
	
	
	
	

	PA#2008

09:90
	Authorizing that the Authority hold a CLOSED SESSION MEETING to discuss Legal, Personnel & Property Matters
	X
	
	
	
	
	


Approved by: ____________________________

Date: ___________________



The Honorable Theodore Z. Davis


   Chief Operating Officer of the City of Camden 

THE PARKING AUTHORITY OF THE CITY OF CAMDEN

   REGULAR MEETING

Thursday, September 18, 2008 at 5:30 P.M.

CALL TO ORDER:  The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Parking Authority of the City of Camden was called to order at 5:30 pm in the Administrative Offices of the Waterfront Garage.
ROLL CALL AND RESPONSE WAS:

Commissioner Alamo


Absent*
Commissioner Collins


Here
Commissioner Kendrick


Absent*
Commissioner Moore


Here

Commissioner Rojas



Here
Phillip M. Collins, Chairman read the meeting notice statement

The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Parking Authority of the City of Camden was legally advertised in the Courier-Post Newspaper and the meeting notice statement and agenda were posted on the bulletin board in the lobby of City Hall on Monday, September 9, 2008 at 2:15 p.m. also delivered to the Press Room in City Hall (in compliance with the Open Public Meetings Law PL 1975, e. 231.)

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT:

Judy E. Fulton, Executive Director

Louis Grossman, Director of Operations
Fernando Lugo, Director of Enforcement Towing & Security 

Daniel Bernardin, Esq., Solicitor for the Parking Authority

Nyetta Fields, Board Secretary 

OTHERS PRESENT:

Anthony Perno, Esquire, Cooper’s Ferry Development Association

Gene Hsiao, CPA, Milligan & Company

· For the record it was noted that Commissioner Kendrick called to say he would be unable to attend tonight’s meeting.
· Also it was noted for the record that Commissioner Alamo is attending the National Parking Association 57th Annual Convention in Las Vegas, NV.

PRESENATIONS:

Anthony Perno, Esq., Mr. Perno updated the board of the progress of the proposed construction of the 1000 car parking garage to be located at 3rd & Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard (Downtown Garage) and the 1000 car garage to be located at Delaware Avenue & Elm Street (Rutgers’s Camden Garage).  The Elm Street site is owned by the State of New Jersey.
He also stated that Governor Corzine is to publicly announce its intent to close The Riverfront State Prison, located on Delaware Avenue & Elm Street in approximately 18 months.  Prisoners are currently being dispersed; the goal is to move them to other facilities within the coming months.
He also stated that the land is to transfer to PACC and the DRPA and the EDA-state would own holding company.
Gene Hsiao, CPA of Milligan & Company- Mr. Hsiao gave a brief update of the Parking Authority’s finances as of August 31, 2008-he stated there was an increase  in parking revenues between the periods.  There has been a cash decrease in Net Account Receivables reflects mostly from the Susquehanna season to date. 
He also stated that there was an increase in other assets results from operating cash in the Susquehanna Bank Center Account during June 2008.  The net difference is the interest earned between the periods.
A decrease in Net Property & Equipment results from increase in depreciation expensed between the period for $248K, offset by fixed asset purchases during the period totaling $121k, as well as the sale of land on Newton Avenue, which had a book value of approximately $2k, during July 2008.
A decrease in Other Assets results form sale of land Newton Avenue, which had deferred finance charges.

An increase in Accounts Payable result from increase in Reserve for Susquehanna Bank Center.   Improvements between the periods totaling $2k increase in payable to NJ Aquarium totaling $25k, and payable to Commerce Bank for payroll totaling $59k, offset by a decrease in the payable to PSE&G totaling $11k, as of month-end as compared to the month-end in 2007.

Increase in Current Liabilities is primarily due to $29k increase in the compensated absences accrual to account for accrued sick leave as of December 31, 2007, but was not previously recognized, as well as $19k in monthly parking revenue that was deferred until September 2008.

A decrease in Long Term Liability results from payments to NJ Transit to pay off the long term liability being completed in September 2007.

Increase in total assets results from increase in total profits in between the periods.

MINUTES – July 2008

Motion to table the Minutes of July 17, 2008 Commissioner Moore made the motion to TABLE. Commissioner Rojas issued the second. Questions: Commissioner Kendrick was not present at the meeting to vote on the minutes.
ROLL CALL AND RESPONSE:

Commissioner Collins    

Yes
Commissioner Moore

Yes
Commissioner Rojas 

Yes

MINUTES-August 21, 2008
Motion to table minutes of August 21, 2008, Commissioner Rojas made the motion to TABLE the minutes and Commissioner Moore seconded.

Questions: Commissioner Kendrick was not present at meeting to vote on the minutes.

ROLL CALL AND RESPONSE:

Commissioner Collins

Yes

Commissioner Moore                       Yes

Commissioner Rojas 

Yes

OLD BUSINESS

NONE
NEW BUSINESS

ADOPTION OF RESOLUTION PA#2008-09:84 THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE PARKING AUTHORITY OF THE CITY OF CAMDEN APPROVING CASH DISBURSEMENTS FOR THE BALANCE OF THE MONTH OF SEPTEMBER 2008 
Commissioner Rojas made the motion to approve. Commissioner Moore issued the second.  
ROLL CALL AND RESPONSE:

Commissioner Alamo

Yes
Commissioner Rojas


Yes
Commissioner Moore 

Yes
ADOPTION OF RESOLUTION PA#2008-09:85 THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE PARKING AUTHORITY OF THE CITY OF CAMDEN AUTHORIZING THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR TO ADVERTISE AND RECEIVE A REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL FOR GENERAL COUNSEL 
Commissioner Rojas made the motion to approve. Commissioner Moore issued the second.
ROLL CALL AND RESPONSE:

Commissioner Collins

Yes

Commissioner Rojas 

Yes
Commissioner Moore 

Yes

ADOPTION OF RESOLUTION PA#2008-09:86 THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE PARKING AUTHORITY OF THE CITY OF CAMDEN AUTHORIZING A CONTRACT FOR AN AUDITOR TO AUDIT THE 2008 FINANCIAL RECORDS
Commissioner Rojas made the motion to approve. Commissioner Moore issued the second. Questions: It was noted for the record that the Executive Director has recommended retaining the services of Kevin P. Frenia of Holman & Frenia, P.C. in Medford, New Jersey as an Independent Auditor.  This year’s Annual Audits will cost $22,000 plus itemized out-of-pocket expenses.
ROLL CALL AND RESPONSE:

Commissioner Collins 

Yes

Commissioner Rojas


Yes
Commissioner Moore 

Yes

ADOPTION OF RESOLUTION PA#2008-09:87 THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE PARKING AUTHORITY OF THE CITY OF CAMDEN AUTHORIZING AN AGREEMENT WITH COOLER SMART, LLC
Commissioner Rojas made the motion to approve. Commissioner Moore seconded.  It was noted for the record that negotiations were agreed upon for a lower monthly rate.  The pricing would be effective once the new agreement was signed. The term of the contract would be for 2 years beginning October 08 to September 2010 at $47.90 per month for 2 water coolers/dispensers.
ROLL CALL AND RESPONSE:

Commissioner Collins

Yes

Commissioner Rojas

Yes

Commissioner Moore

Yes

ADOPTION OF RESOLUTION PA#2008-09:88 THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE PARKING AUTHORITY OF THE CITY OF CAMDEN AUTHORIZING GENERAL COUNSEL TO PREPARE A CONTRACT FOR DIRECTOR FERNANDO LUGO OF PARKING ENFORCEMENT, SECURITY & TOWING
Commissioner Rojas made the motion to approve. Commissioner Moore issued the second.  
Questions: It was stated for the record that Director Lugo has done an exceptional job as Director of Parking Enforcement, Security & Towing.

Executive Director Fulton commended Director Lugo for a job well done. For the record Director Lugo has agreed to a new three year contract commencing on October 1, 2008 and ending September 20, 2011.  A rate of pay of $62, 712.00 per annum.
ROLL CALL AND RESPONSE:

Commissioner Collins

Yes

Commissioner Rojas 

Yes

Commissioner Moore

Yes

ADOPTION OF RESOLUTION PA#2008-09:89 THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE PARKING AUTHORITY OF THE CITY OF CAMDEN AUTHORIZING THE ADVERTISMENT OF AN RFP/RFQ FOR THE DESIGN, CONSTRUCTION, & JOINT OPERATION OF TWO GARAGES TO BE LOCATED IN THE CITY OF CAMDEN
Commissioner Rojas made the motion to approve. Commissioner Moore issued the second. Questions: It was noted for the record that the garage would have the capacity for approximately a 1000 car Downtown Garage, to be located at Martin Luther King Blvd & 3rd Street and also Rutgers’s Camden Garage to be located at Delaware Avenue & Elm Street.  For the record this REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL & REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS will be advertised by the Executive Director after land purchase agreements from Camden Redevelopment Agency and the State of New Jersey have been agreed upon.
ROLL CALL AND RESPONSE:

Commissioner Collins

Yes

Commissioner Rojas


Yes

Commissioner Moore 

Yes

ADOPTION OF RESOLUTION PA#2008-09:90 THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE PARKING AUTHORITY OF THE CITY OF CAMDEN AUTHORIZING THAT THE AUTHORITY HOLD A CLOSED SESSION MEETING TO DISCUSS LEGAL, PERSONNEL AND PROPERTY MATTERS.
Commissioner Collins made the motion to approve.  Commissioner Rojas issued the second. Questions: None
ROLL CALL AND RESPONSE:

Commissioner Alamo

Yes

Commissioner Rojas


Yes

Commissioner Moore 

Yes
A MOTION WAS APPROVED TO GO BACK INTO OPEN SESSION AT 6:20PM
THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
· Walter Rand Transportation Terminal Garage – Mrs. Fulton had nothing new to report.  The Authority continues to pay the original quarterly payment amount as agreed upon in the prior contract.
· New Redevelopment Agency – In reference to the 3rd & Federal Street Lot, Renwick & Associates has been retained as the Parking Authority’s Appraisers for the site.  As reported at the last meeting-the appraised value was reported to be $375,000; however, according to Mr. Perno of Camden Redevelopment Agency’s appraisal came in at $1.8 million dollars.  A meeting is being arranged with Camden Redevelopment Agency to discuss the matter in detail.
· Battleship New Jersey–Mr. Grossman & Mr. Bernardin are working on an amendment to the Battleship Agreement.
· Handicapped Residential Parking –As of the above date, 298 Residential Handicap Signs are slated for removal by the City of Camden Public Works Department.  The first one hundred and fifty removals to be presented to City Council by Patrick Keating, Public Works Director.  In addition, a meeting was held with Mr. Keating and a research committee to discuss a proposed Residential Handicap Parking Fee.  It was suggested that the initial fee would be $100 for signage and an annual $20 renewal fee.
· Carl Abbonizio Lease Agreement
 
Mr. Bernardin & Mrs. Fulton met with Mr. Abbonzio to discuss a new lease 
agreement for Parking Lot 45.  It was agreed that the Authority would get 
another 5 year renewal option.  Mr. Abbonizio will assist with the expense of 
erecting new fence poles for the installation of a new fence and sidewalk in 
the rear of the lot.  A resolution will be prepared for the October meeting.
· The Executive Director also stated she is currently preparing the 2009 Budget for the Authority.
· The Executive Director also asked the Board of Commissioner’s for approval for reimbursement in the amount of $615.85.  The Executive Director used her personal credit card for Commissioner Alamo.  It was explained that she paid for EMERGENCY HOTEL ACCOMODATIONS for Commissioner Alamo while in Las Vegas, NV.  He was attending the National Parking Association 57th’s Annual Convention & Workshop.  She briefly explained that the National Reservation Bureau, Inc. (which is a reputable company) did in fact make the hotel reservations at the Flamingo Hotel/Casino; however did go bankrupt and had not forwarded the money to the hotel where the Commissioner was to stay.  The commissioner had no lodging until the payment was received.  
· The Executive Director sought the approval from the Board of Commissioner in reference to the motor vehicle accident Director Steve Lee had on August 30, 2008.  Repairs to the F-250 was in excess of $3000.00

· The Executive Director wanted to express to the Board of Commissioners that the Purchasing of Goods & Services without approval, requisitions or Purchase Order # are prohibited.  
· Alert Alarms -Mrs. Fulton also informed the Commissioners that the Authority is currently in the process of getting quotes from alarm companies-the current contract for Alert Alarms has not been renewed since 1997.  We are currently seeking competitive pricing.

· In closing Executive Director Fulton commended the seasonal employees for a job well done, stating that they went above & beyond the call of duty.  

DEPARTMENT OF OPERATIONS
THE DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS REPORT:

Louis Grossman, the Director of Operations gave a brief update concerning the operations of the Parking Authority. Mr. Grossman spoke to the Board informing them that September is a slow month on the waterfront due to school back into session.
Mr. Grossman also informed the Board that the elevator door jambs needed to replaced because of normal wear & tear, stating that it is a safety issue.  He asked for the legal opinion of Mr. Bernardin in reference to retaining the services of the current elevator company or going with the lower bid company.  He questioned if it would affect the maintenance agreement that Quality provides in reference to the preventive measures.   Quality has stated that during a routine inspection Inspectors would RED TAG the elevators.
Mrs. Fulton asked that in an effort to continue the business relationship already established; if Quality Elevator service would lower their price.  Also noting that the price difference could not be justified.

THE ENFORCEMENT REPORT
· Director Fernando L. Lugo gave a brief update concerning the operations of the Parking Authority Enforcement Department; he stated that Parking Enforcement Officer Xavier Roman submitted his resignation on August 28th, 2008. 
· Also the Enforcement Department utilized 128 man power hours for the Concerts, Circus and Aquarium Lots.  Director Lugo expressed condolences to Captain Michael Taylor, stating he was out five days for bereavement, and in his absence William Shaw manned the Terminal.
· Director Lugo also distributed a copy of the monthly status report showing that summons issued were totaling $100, 524.00 
THE MAINTENACE REPORT
Director Lee gave a brief statement of his version regarding the motor vehicle accident of August 30, 2008, which occurred in front of the Waterfront Garage on Delaware Avenue.
Respectfully Submitted,

____________________________

Nyetta Fields,
Board Secretary 
